

## Austin Sailing Club Tell-Tale

April 1961

The last meeting was held February 22 at the beautiful Elks Club. Thanks to Jean Marsh for the arrangements of such an elegant place. Dr. & Mrs. Larry Griffin were voted into full membership. Welcome to the Griffins. Guests at the meeting were: Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Crume; Mr. John Hunt; and Mr. Jack Downs.

## A FEW NEWS ITEMS:

Dr. McIntyre has a new Lofland fiberglass Snipe; Jack Stambaugh is hard at work on his Windmill. Chuck Larrison's new Lightning arrived; however, due to careless handling, the boat slipped off the trailer in the boxcar and did considerable damage to the bottom of the hull. Chuck took it to Houston for repairs.

Powell Stewart's double ender keel boat is for sale for \$500.00.

Congratulations to the Gene George's on the arrival of their third daughter, Barbara Jane.

With this Tell Tale you will receive the '61 racing schedule. All members have been assigned a specific task this season. One copy will be posted at the club house. You may trade dates with other members if you are unable to keep your date. Please let Frank Britt know if you do this. We feel by assigning specific tasks the 1961 season will be run more efficiently.

## APRIL MEETING:

The next meeting will be at 8 p.m. Saturday, April 22, at the Club House. Come early for a social hour. Sorry, but this will be BYOL. New member to be voted on is Chesley Isaac.

There will be a demonstration on how to start races by Frank Britt. He will explain all flags, buoys, etc.

See you there.

P.S.: Bring anyone interested in sailing or in promoting the Sailing Club.